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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a Special meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber, Bere Alston on Tuesday 5th July 2016. 
Present     

                                     Cllr. R. Leithall                             Chairman of Council     
                                     Cllr. M. Benson                             Cllr. B. Lamb     



 Cllr. H. Boot-Handford        
        Cllr. R. Maycock          
                                     Cllr. D.M.A. Chapman                  Cllr. M. Page-Bailey    



 Cllr. P. Dennis           

        Cllr. D. Pengelly
                                     Cllr. S. Hanson           

681. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Cllr. S. Munn and Cllr. Reed due to holidays.

Cllr. Leithall welcomed all present and explained the reason for tonight’s meeting.

Cllr. Leithall proposed suspend Standing Order 3p, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.

682. Presentation by Neighbourhood Plan Group to approve the Chapters of the Plan.

Cllr. Benson- we have been working for some years now on what was a Parish Plan, and then it became                the Community Plan. About 1 year ago the Neighbourhood Plan group made a presentation to the Council, since then we have been working on a whole list of issues, it is now appropriate that we get approval from this Parish Council for the chapters of the plan. 

Cllr. Benson went on to introduce Cllr. Maycock who spoke to a power point presentation on Economy, then Ewan Ray spoke on Community, as Cllr. Reed was away Cllr. Benson would give Cllr. Reeds presentation on Transport & Communications.

Mike Palmer went on to present the housing.

Questions were put to the group.

Cllr. Leithall thanked everyone who took part for presenting all the information.

Cllr. Hanson asked about sustainable and renewable energy and we need to take more care in what we encourage, solar or nothing.

Cllr. Benson there is a world of difference in major solar farms to small renewable energy projects. There have been some larger solar panels in the Tamar Valley.

It has to be what the public might and might not want.

Cllr. Leithall proposed acceptance of the chapters and bullet points. Cllr. Lamb seconded and asked for recognition on all the hours of work spent on the plan by the members of the group.

Cllr. Leithall called for a vote, this was unanimous, and Cllr. Benson abstained.

Cllr. Benson stated the next step is to use the chapters as the evidence to make up the document then bring the plan back to Council.

Cllr. Lamb stated we originally as a Council replied to ‘Our Plan’, West Devon have now joined with South Hams and Plymouth to produce a Joint Local Plan, they are going through a period of consultation. Cllr. Lamb felt it is very important to respond to this, discussions took place and it was decided to hold a Plans meeting before F&GP on Tuesday 19th July to discuss and draw up a response. Cllr. Lamb asked Mike Palmer if he would be able to attend the Plans meeting, he thought he would be able to.

683. To approve and sign the Audit papers.

The Clerk presented the Audit papers and asked Council to answer the questions on the Annual Governance Statement and to propose acceptance of the audit and sign the forms.

Cllr. Benson proposed this Council accept the audit papers, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.

The Chairman thanked members of the public and members of Council for attending and declared the

meeting closed at 9.25pm.
Signed this 26th day of July 2016.

Chairman…………………………

